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October Board Meeting Minutes 
 

On October 19, the Board meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  Those in attendance included Board 
members Ken Brenner, Amber Hardwick, Kyle Kite, Jessica Towns, Larry Weyerman, Superintendent Myles 
Johnson, Business Manager Autumn Helling, Assistant Principal Kristi Minor, and audience members Brandi 
Jones, Scott Szabo, and Chuck Wright. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the agenda was approved.  Next, 
the September 19, 2018, minutes were approved. During the Comments from the Audience portion of the meet-
ing, Scott Szabo of Lauer, Szabo & Associates presented the 2017-2018 Financial Audit. The Business Service 
Reports were then discussed and approved. Committee Reports were then presented. Brandi Jones and Ken 
Brenner discussed the idea of possibly purchasing a food trailer to serve future concessions.  Mrs. Minor then 
gave her Principal’s Report, where she updated the Board on highlights of a recent conference she attended 
along with providing an overview of student discipline to date. Mr. Johnson then gave his Superintendent’s Re-
port, in which a legislative update was provided followed by a presentation of this year’s Senior trip itinerary. 
Also included in the Superintendent’s Report was a discussion on staff professional development and future 
senior trips.  During the Discussion/Action Items portion of the meeting, the 2017-2018 Financial Audit was 
approved. Under the Personnel Services portion of the agenda, the winter coaching assignments were ap-
proved. During the Policy portion of the agenda, 2nd Reading of KDBA and KDBA-E, dealing with mandatory 
parent notification of certain employee criminal charges were approved. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 
p.m. and the next meeting was scheduled for November 19, 2018, @ 3:30 p.m. Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent 

PLEASE READ THE FOLLOWING 

  
-Official school hours are 7:45 a.m. - 3:45 p.m.  Please do not leave your child
(ren) unattended at the school.  Unless your child(ren) is at practice as a mem-
ber of a high school sports team or has scheduled a pre-arranged appointment 
with a teacher, they will be told to leave the building as the school does not pro-
vide supervision after hours.   
 

- The gym floor has once again become slick to the point in which it presents a safety concern 
for our student-athletes.  Although we will be waxing it over Thanksgiving Break, we ask that all 
students and community members who may use the gym on weekends, etc. to never wear out-
door shoes in the gym, no exceptions.   

All Veterans and commu-

nity members are invited 

to join us for our school's 

Veterans’ Day Program 

on Monday, November 

12, @ 2:30 p.m. - 3:20 

p.m. in the gym.  

December Wolfview deadline is  

Monday, November 26. Email 

IDALIANEWSLETTER@IDALIACO.US 



SAVE THE DATE:  Friday, April 12, 2019  Chadron State College Scholastic Contest 
 
Participating high school students will have the opportunity to demonstrate their skills and talents in competitive aca-
demic tests, in addition to experiencing the programs and atmosphere at Chadron State College.  Seniors who compete 
also have the opportunity to receive a one-year tuition scholarship to CSC if they place first in any testing area. 
 
Visit csc.edu/scholastic for further information about the event a listing of the testing subject matter and details about 
each test.   
 
If you wish to participate in the 2019 Chadron State College Scholastic Contest, please  contact: 
Jennifer Mendyka 
CSC Scholastic Contest Committee Member 
Phone 308-432-6231 
jmendyka@csc.edu 

Please provide the name of your school, the name of the coordinator representing your high school, school address, 
phone number and coordinator email address for further communications about the event. 

Centennial Mental Health Scholarship 

In an effort to raise awareness of career opportunities in the mental health field to members of our communities, Centen-
nial Mental Health Center is pleased to offer its 10th annual Future Mental Health Professional Scholarship Pro-
gram.  The program consists of $500 - $2,000 per year awards.  The successful applicants will be selected based on the 
following criteria:  

 Graduate from High School or GED program any time before but by Summer 2019 (Non-traditional students en-
couraged to apply) 

 United States citizen or legal immigrant 

 Permanent address must reside in Centennial’s ten-county catchment area (Phillips, Sedgwick, Logan, Morgan, 
Washington, Yuma, Elbert, Lincoln, Cheyenne Wells, Kit Carson) 

 Intent to complete a minimum of a bachelor degree in a behavioral health related field (psychology, sociology, 
counseling, etc.) 

 Submittal of an application, transcript(s), two letters of recommendation, and a 500-750 word essay 

 Academic achievement, aptitude, and community service 

 Amounts coordinate with full-time enrollment (12+ credit hours per semester).  Awards will be prorated based 
on student’s actual enrollment. 

 Applications should be postmarked no later than March 15, 2019.  

The HAGAN Scholarship Foundation 
www.hsfmo.org 

Deadline November 15, 2018 
 
2018 Eligibility Requirements 
1. Must be a U.S. Citizen. 
2. Must attend an Eligible Public High School. 
3. Must be a student in the 2019 high school graduating class. 
4. Must have achieved a high school CGPA of 3.50 or higher. 
5. Must have scored 23 or higher on the ACT (Composite Score) or 1,200 on the SAT. 
6. Must enroll at an eligible four-year college the first semester following high school graduation. 
7. Must work 240 hours in the twelve months prior to the start of college; from August 2018 to August 2019. 
8. Must complete the FAFSA in 2018 using 2017 tax return information; the EFC must not exceed $6,500. 
9. Must apply for eligible Federal and State grants. 
10. Must not have been convicted of a felony. 
 
The intended recipient of a Hagan Scholarship is a high-achieving self-motivated student in need of financial assistance 
in order to attend college. 

mailto:jmendyka@csc.edu


Anna C. Petteys Scholarship         
March 15, 2019 deadline 

 
This scholarship is awarded annually to three outstanding senior girls from public high schools located in any of the fol-
lowing counties: Logan, Morgan, Phillips, Sedgwick, Washington, and Yuma.  The scholarships may be used at two- and 
four-year accredited colleges or universities in the United States. The amount of the scholarship is $4000 per year, renew-
able, for a total of $8,000 at a two-year school, or $16,000 at a four-year school. Pick up an application in the counse-
lor's office. 
 
 SAT score of 1200 is necessary to apply 
 A personal letter outlining goals and objectives for the future, and giving an explanation as to her financial circum-

stances as they relate to attending the institution of her choice.   
 Two completed personal reference forms—one from school faculty, one from other than school personnel – e.g. doc-

tor, minister, neighbor, employer. 
 

Burg Simpson Scholarship  
Competition  

www.burgsimpson.com/scholarship 
 
At Burg Simpson, we recognize the im-
portance of access to a good educa-
tion.  In 2012, we launched the Burg 
Simpson Scholarship Competition. Each 
year we encourage Colorado high school 
seniors from across the state to write a 
1,500 word essay about the importance 
of the civil jury system as the guardian of 
American rights and liberties. 
 
This year the scholarship competition top-
ics are: 

 How the civil jury system protects 
our rights as a citizen 
 How the civil jury system in the 
United States is being threatened 
 The importance of preserving the 
civil jury system for future genera-
tions 

Turn Your Efforts into Scholarships Beginning with the  

Class of 2020 

The College Board is investing $25 million in a new scholarship pro-
gram, with students earning $5 million in scholarships each year, be-
ginning with the class of 2020. Be the first to know when it launches 
later this year. 

The College Board Opportunity Scholarships program is open to Class 
of 2020 high school students in the United States, Puerto Rico, and 
other U.S. territories. There's no citizenship requirement. Class of 
2021 students are eligible next year. Note: Students who attend De-
partment of Defense Education Activity (DoDEA) schools outside of 
the U.S. are unable to participate at this time. 
 
Can I complete some steps now? 
Absolutely. Here’s what you can do:  www.collegeboard.com 
 
1. Log in to your College Board account on BigFuture. Explore col-

leges. Build your list. 
2. Log in to your Khan Academy account. Practice for the SAT. 

Make sure to link your Khan Academy and College Board ac-
counts. 

 
Taking the above steps gives you a head start. That's because once you 
join the program in December, you’ll be able to immediately see your 
progress. You may also automatically qualify for the first two scholar-
ships. Don’t miss out—sign up now to be notified when the program 
launches. Questions? Call (844) 298-3554.  

DON’T FORGET! 

Any IYCS Grant 
Applications are 

due  
by the first of 

each month! 

Christmas Program 

Idalia School 

Tuesday, December 11 

6:30 p.m. 

https://opportunity.collegeboard.org/?SFMC_cid=EM85689-&rid=84211947#apricot_fXnBwz7Cav
https://bigfuture.collegeboard.org/college-search
https://www.khanacademy.org/sat?utm_source=cboslp&utm_medium=cb418-lp&utm_campaign=cbos
https://youtu.be/QIkCoQoZ21U
https://youtu.be/QIkCoQoZ21U
https://opportunity.collegeboard.org/email-text-message-notifications


COLLEGE VISIT DAYS 
Juniors & Seniors 

 
If you are undecided about a college/university/major, take a college visit and see what they offer.  Below are 
listed just a couple, all schools offer visit days and individual tours. 
 
Fort Hays State University – Tiger Days 
November 10, 2018 @8:00 
RSVP NOW at FHSU.EDU/ADMISSIONS/TIGER-DAY or 
Call by NOVEMBER 2 785-628-5666 
 
UNIVERSITY OF NORTHERN COLORADO 
Education – October 12 
Honors Program – October 26 
Monfort College of Business – November 30 
Nursing – October 26, November 2, 9, 30 
Discover UNC – November 16, March 29 

More Benefits for Student Scholarships 
 
We are happy to announce that Carpenter’s Mini Mall is donating $100 a month to our scholarship 
fund.  Supporting our local grocery store will also benefit students who apply for scholarships. 
 
All profits from the drink and snack machines and the use of Safeway and King Soopers gift cards are used to 
fund scholarships for students who apply for them. 
 
Purchasing and using Safeway and King Soopers reloadable gift cards is very easy.  Individuals buying these 
cards need to reload them at the register for whatever amount they choose.  Loading this card can be done by 
using your credit card, check, cash or debit card. The card is swiped just like a credit or debit card.  These 
cards can be used to purchase fuel at Safeway or King Soopers as well as merchandise.  You can still use your 
store card to get store discounts. Safeway and King Soopers donate 5% of all money that is used to load these 
gift cards to the Continuing Education program. 
 
It is easy to purchase a reloadable gift card and use it at either of the two participating stores.  The initial cost 
of each card is $10 which is already added to the card for you to use.  Checks need to be written to Idalia Vi-
sion Continuing Ed and can be purchased at the school office. 
 
Perhaps your child has received a scholarship from the Continuing Education in the past, or maybe you have a 
child that will be eligible to receive a scholarship in the future. Wouldn’t this be a great way to show your ap-
preciation for that scholarship by supporting this program? Submitted by Deb Crites 

Word Assassin 
 

   Word Assassin begins the week before Homecoming. It is an action-packed con-
versational "word" game. Sixth-12th grades each draw an individual "target" name 
with an "elimination" word behind it. The student must get the target to say that 
word. 
   If target says the word, they are assassinated and must give assassin their target. 
This game creates hysteria, conversational strategy, and much trading of targets. 
   A student can win Word Assassin in twp ways—most confirmed assassinated or 
making it to the final round of "Last Man Standing Tag." This year- Erik Estrada 
won Top Assassin with 10 confirmed target assassinations. Jace Juhnke won Last 
Man Standing Tag. Each student wins a $20 Amazon card. Submitted by Student Council  

 
  

Erik Estrada—Jace Juhnke 



Statistics Class Survey 

 

This survey shows how satis-
fied nine of the students are 
with the school’s lunch. On a 
scale of 1-10, most of the stu-
dents chose four meaning the 
school’s lunch is not very 
good. On the left, it shows the 
rating of the food and on the 
bottom, it shows the numbers 
that were an option. Submitted by 

Payton Jacobs, Stats Student 

*This survey represents nine students and does 
not represent the school. 

 
IYCS Applications 

 
Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year! We are excited for the new opportunities this year brings, including 
some exciting changes to Idalia Youth in Community Service (IYCS). 
 
This year, IYCS has been reconstructed. IYCS is now made up of a Board of Directors, consisting of Junior 
and Senior members.  IYCS will continue to organize and participate in monthly community service projects 
throughout the year that any junior high and high school students are encouraged to sign up and be a part of. 
However, IYCS will no longer serve as a “membership club” with dues or obligations.  Rather, we provide the 
opportunities.    
 
Our organization is now accepting applications from any student, who attends our school, to help fund their 
unique community service project.  We will accept applications up to $500, but amount distributed will be de-
termined by the board. We are excited to offer this opportunity to our student community! Applications are 
due the first of every month, September 1 to May 1.  The Board of Directors will meet on the first Tuesday of 
every month to review applications. If you are interested in applying for funding for your community service 
project grant, contact Kelli Kite or any IYCS Board member. 
 
IYCS would like to extend a huge thank you to Idalia Visions Foundation for their support and contribution to 
our newly structured organization. We cannot wait to work with you this year! 
 
Applications will open on September 1, 2018, and close for the summer on May 1, 2019.  For more infor-
mation or questions, contact Kelli Kite or a junior/senior board member. Submitted by Kelli Kite  

 



Statistics Surveys 
 
The senior class recently completed a survey on political events. Based off of the survey, 80% of 

seniors affiliate themselves with the Re-
publican party while 20% affiliate with the 
Democratic party. The survey also predict-
ed who would be elected as the next Colo-
rado Governor in November. The results 
are below. Submitted by Megan Waitman, Stats Student 

 

Paul Noel Fiorino- Independent    16.67% 

Bill Hammons- Unity 0.00% 

Scott Helker- Libertarian    0.00%    

Walker Stapleton- Republican    66.67% 

Jared Polis- Democrat    16.67% 

For statistics class this month, I was assigned to do a survey about how many people would be voting for ei-

ther Dave Young or Brian Watson as our new Colorado State Treasurer in November. I surveyed the senior 

class. Only two out of the 

eight seniors who actually 

took the survey will be able 

to vote by November. Four 

are affiliated with the Re-

publican party, three with 

the Democratic party, and 

only one is not affiliated 

with either. It was a tie be-

tween Dave Young and Bri-

an Watson. Submitted by Brian 

Jimenez, Stats Student  

Colorado State Treasurer Election 2018 

Are you 18 or older? 

Yes 25% No 75% 

What political party are you affiliated with? 

Democrat 
37.5% 

Republican 50% Other 12.5% 

Which Colorado State Treasurer candidate do you want to see win? 

Dave Young 50% Brian Watson 50% 

Will you be voting in this upcoming election? 

Yes 12.5% No 87.5% 

Halloween Parade 



Projects in Kindergarten 

Every morning in kindergarten begins with a little activity to wake up our brains. Each month, we spend 
a week's worth of those mornings working on a STEM-based project. This month we read Chicka Chicka 
Boom Boom and got busy building our own Boom Boom Trees. Each student was given some building 
blocks of different shapes and sizes, five popsicle sticks to act as the branches of the tree, and the letters in 
their name. Their goal was to build the tallest tree 
using all the parts. The students had to work 
through many "boom boom" moments as their 
trees crashed down and they had to start over. If 
they built a tree successfully we measured it and 
then they knocked it down and tried to build a big-
ger tree. After some fabulous moments of perse-
vering, the tallest tree was 19.5 inches! Submitted by 

Lenae Lengel, Kindergraten Class 

FBLA Fall Leadership Conference 
   
   The 2019 FBLA Fall Leadership Conference was held on October 22 
through the 23 in Vail, Colorado. Idalia took three members; Erik Estrada, 
Brian Jimenez, and Megan Waitman. Erik and Brian participated in work-
shops and tests, while Megan facilitated conference duties, ran workshops, 
and attended meetings. Workshops consisted of leadership skills and FBLA 

knowledge, such as business achievement awards, commu-
nity service awards, and chapter projects. Members also 
crated tie blankets for Colorado FBLA’s Service Project, 
Fleece for Fighters, as a social activity. The chapters attend-

ing created over 120 fleece blankets that will be donated to Children’s Hos-
pital. Great job Colorado FBLA.  Submitted by Brian Jimenez, FBLA Secretary  

 
 
 
 

Trick-or-Treating for Canned Food 

On Sunday, October 28, the FBLA members trick or treated 

for Canned Goods in a competition with other chapters around 

the area. The chapter gathered about 750 pounds of canned 

good and await the results of the other chapter to discover the 

winner. Thank you for your support. Thank you to Lindsey 

Richards, Kris Glanz, Mindy Richards, Andrea Wingfield, and 

Sandi Wudtke for driving.  Submitted by Hannah Carpenter, FBLA Reporter  

 

Community Birthday Calendars 

If anyone has additions of deletions for the community birthday cal-

endar, please contact the school before November 15. Thank you.  

Garrett, Damien, Aubrey, Brandy, Maddie, Talon, Camren, Tyson, 

Carter, Kylie, Lucia, Titus, Breann, Megan, Talon, Yahir, Talon, 

Hannah, Brisa, and Daniel  





Support Your Idalia 

Wolves this weekend 

 

Regional Volleyball  

Friday, November 2 

4:00 

Otis High School 

 

Varsity Football 

Saturday, November 3 

1:00 

Prairie High School 

GO 

W 

O 

L 

V 

E 

S 

! 



Artists in Residence 
On the Road in November 

 

    The PS-5th and high school art students learned the art of printmaking 
from Cherry Creek Arts artist Shaina Belton. Pictures were posted on the 
school’s Facebook page. 
    November will see our elementary students hitting the road for a trip to 
the Denver Center for Performing Arts.  On Friday, November 2nd, the 3rd – 
5th-grade students will be traveling to the Buell theatre to watch the 
“Breakin’ Convention.” This is the world’s biggest festival of hip-hop dance 
theatre, showcasing the very best dance acts from around the world and 
around the corner. 
     
Traveling on Wednesday, November 14, the 1st and 2nd-grade students will 

be heading out early for a performance 
centered around a favorite children’s 
story, “Corduroy.” They will join Cor-
duroy the teddy bear on his delightful 
chase through every section of the de-
partment store in search of his missing 
button. Following the performance, our 
students will engage with other students 
in a workshop conducted by the per-
formers. Submitted by Cyndie Weyerman 

Health & Wellness News 
  

The Idalia kitchen’s revised breakfast cycle has been rolled out and is a big hit! Here are a 
few of the highlights: 
  

 Breakfast participation is up 27% 

 High school kids are coming back for more 

 Crowd favorites are: Biscuits & Gravy and Breakfast Pizza 
  
   Idalia Health & Wellness Committee has sponsored catchy new kitchen attire for our great 

chefs! The ladies will be sporting these for our upcoming community Thanksgiving dinner on 

November 15! 

 

Iliana Torres 
Griselda Cano 

Thank you to all who buy cookie 

dough and make Artist in Residence 

possible. 

If you would like to eat lunch for the Thanksgiving lunch, 

please let the school know by Tuesday, November 6. 



Naidelin Estrada - Wolf of the Month Student Profile 

Naidelin is a 13-year-old 8th Grader on the High Honor Roll and a straight-A student.  Naidelin listed Mrs. Sue 
Terrell, Mrs. Sherri Ramseier, and Mrs. Kristi Minor as her favorite teachers. When asked about her favorite 
classes, Naidelin said she most enjoys Business, Agriculture, and Language Essentials. When not in school, 
Naidelin said she enjoys going on runs, spending time with family, and trying to learn something 
new.  Naidelin looks up to her parents, Rosario and Hector, as her role models stating, “My parents are al-
ways there for me and have made me who I am. I couldn’t be more thankful to be their daughter.” 

When asked to discuss an accomplishment that she is proud of, 
Naidelin responded, “When I was a young elementary student, 
the school suggested I be held back but my parents would never 
agree to it.  Now I have been a straight-A student since 6th 
Grade.” Naidelin shared that a ‘Fun-Fact’ about herself is that, 
“My right arm is slightly longer than my left arm.”  Naidelin 
was asked to discuss her future and stated, “I want to finish 
high school with a 4.0 GPA, attend Regis University in Denver, 
and become a nurse.” Naidelin’s advice to her fellow students 
is, “Never back down because of someone else’s opinion. Al-
ways take the opportunity or risk, you never know where you 
could end up.” 

On naming Naidelin ‘Wolf of the Month’, Mr. Johnson states, 

“Not only is Naidelin thriving as a student, but more important-

ly to me is the way she conducts herself on a daily basis.  Anyone who knows Naidelin will tell you she is one 

of the nicest and most sincere people they know. She constantly has a positive, friendly attitude and our 

school is very fortunate to have her.  After I selected Naidelin as the student of the month, I enjoyed the op-

portunity to learn more about her, such as the adversity she faced and overcame as a young elementary stu-

dent along with her future aspirations of attending college and becoming a nurse.  There is zero doubt in my 

mind that you will achieve whatever you set your mind to Naidelin. You are doing such a great job across the 

board and I appreciate all the positive contributions you make to our school. Keep up the awesome work!”  

 
Operation Gratitude 

 
Idalia Health & Wellness announces the 4th annual Operation Gratitude candy collection contest! 

From November 5th through 12th, K-5th graders can deposit Halloween candy in the collection boxes 
located in each classroom. We will be donating the can-
dy, along with letters to be sent to soldiers/sailors (no 
pixie sticks) to our troops, veterans & first responders! 
The classroom which donates the most candy will earn 
an additional recess and ownership of the new traveling 
Top Class trophy! The 2017 Winners were the 
2nd graders. In all, our students donated OVER 71 
POUNDS of candy! The Idalia Girl Scout Troop has vol-
unteered to count and package the candy, while local 
businesses are invited to help sponsor the shipping costs. 
Submitted by Idalia Health & Wellness 







Idalia enjoyed a 

great Homecom-

ing this year. 

Some of the high-

lights included 

the game ball be-

ing delivered by 

helicopter! Also, 

the 1998 State 

Champions were 

recognized at half

-time for the 20th 

Anniversary of 

our school's first 

ever State Cham-

pionship. Submitted by Myles Johnson 
'98 team members and their children  

Ida as a helicopter delivers the game ball. 

The Idalia School Library 

would like to thank every-

one who helped make the 

book fair a huge success.  
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